











found the venue rules in place before 2003 to be unduly expansive and in need of
change - in a word, unfair; and each branch agreed on the current venue rules to
address that unfairness.

Granted, laws are meant to be stable, not stationary, and they can and should
evolve to address changes or problems. That isn’t what has been proposed here,
though: Those complaining of the 2003 venue changes are proposing only a
return to the old venue rules, not a new evolution of those 2003 changes.

It is tempting, when a reform has worked, to say the problem has been solved and
the reform is no longer needed. Tempting but nonsensical. The 2003 venue
changes aren't like training wheels on a child’s bike, where they can be removed
and the liability system remains reformed. To the contrary, rescinding them will
inevitably bring back the problem of venue shopping the changes continue to
address. We certainly haven’t seen any evidence or explanation of why that
wouldn’t happen.

It is also tempting to say the 2003 venue changes were only part of a broader
reform package, and these changes can be rescinded without losing the benefits
of the other reforms. Maybe, maybe not. A package of reforms is just that — a
package, where the savings and benefits of each reform work only or best when
coupled with the other reforms. That is the case here, where the value of the
venue changes is likely enhanced and enhances the value of the other 2003
reforms, as with the Court’s Certificate of Merit requirement.

We appreciate this Committee is data-driven. We’re happy to make available the
experts at Milliman to explain their conclusions. We know your staff has met with
them, and the Milliman report has been publicly available, so we welcome any
inquiries.

In addition, we recommend the Committee look to other data sources. The
Insurance Department is a good source. So might be the Annual Rate Surveys of
the Medical Liability Monitor, which we understand go back 28 years, and the
information on settlements and verdicts kept by the National Practitioners Data
Base. To the extent we can help in obtaining that information, let us know.

We believe the 2003 venue changes have brought predictability and stability into
the medical malpractice liability system, without sacrificing accessibility or fairness
for patients and providers counting on that system. Others may disagree.



That's why your review is so important. It gives the Court the opportunity to
consider a comprehensive record before making any decision on this. In the spirit
of developing that record — a hallmark of any sound legal ruling from any court —
we welcome the chance to answer any questions from the Committee and others,
and to offer our insights on the comments and submissions of others.

Those who depend on a good malpractice liability system deserve nothing less.



